
 
 

 
 

THE DEFENSE ADVISORY COMMITTEE ON 
INVESTIGATION, PROSECUTION, AND DEFENSE OF 

SEXUAL ASSAULT IN THE ARMED FORCES 
 
 

 

ONE LIBERTY CENTER • 875 NORTH RANDOLPH STREET • SUITE 150 • ARLINGTON • VIRGINIA 22203 

 
June 20, 2017 

 
Mr. Anthony Kurta 
Performing the Duties of the 
  Under Secretary of Defense for 
  Personnel and Readiness 
4000 Defense Pentagon 
Washington, DC 20301-4000 
 
Dear Mr. Kurta: 
  

The Defense Advisory Committee on Investigation, Prosecution, and Defense of Sexual 
Assault in the Armed Forces (DAC-IPAD) was established by the Secretary of Defense in 
February 2016 pursuant to section 546 of the National Defense Authorization Act for Fiscal Year 
2015, as amended. The Committee is tasked by its authorizing statute to advise the Secretary of 
Defense on the investigation, prosecution, and defense of allegations of rape, forcible sodomy, 
sexual assault, and other sexual misconduct involving members of the Armed Forces based on its 
review of such cases on an ongoing basis. 

 
To begin its statutorily required case reviews and to continue the sexual assault case 

adjudication data collection and analysis efforts undertaken by its predecessor panel, the Judicial 
Proceedings Since Fiscal Year 2012 Amendments Panel (JPP), the DAC-IPAD respectfully 
requests your assistance in providing written responses to the enclosed Request for Information 
Set 1 (RFI Set 1) related to sexual assault case adjudications completed in fiscal year 2016. 
Please provide responses by July 21, 2017. This request is for the same type of information 
previously provided to the JPP for fiscal years 2012 through 2015.  

 
My point of contact is Captain Tammy Tideswell, JAGC, USN, the DAC-IPAD staff 

director. She may be reached at (703) 693-3867 or via email at tammy.p.tideswell.mil@mail.mil 
with any questions regarding this request.  
 

We look forward to working together with the Department of Defense and Military 
Services to assess issues related to sexual misconduct in the military and thank you for your 
support and assistance with this important project.  
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 Martha S. Bashford 
 Chair 



 
 

 
 

THE DEFENSE ADVISORY COMMITTEE ON 
INVESTIGATION, PROSECUTION, AND DEFENSE OF 

SEXUAL ASSAULT IN THE ARMED FORCES 
 
 

 

ONE LIBERTY CENTER • 875 NORTH RANDOLPH STREET • SUITE 150 • ARLINGTON • VIRGINIA 22203 

 
June 20, 2017 

 
Lieutenant General Flora D. Darpino 
The Judge Advocate General 
U.S. Army  
2200 Army Pentagon 
Washington, DC 20310-2200 
 
Dear General Darpino: 
  

The Defense Advisory Committee on Investigation, Prosecution, and Defense of Sexual 
Assault in the Armed Forces (DAC-IPAD) was established by the Secretary of Defense in 
February 2016 pursuant to section 546 of the National Defense Authorization Act for Fiscal Year 
2015, as amended. The Committee is tasked by its authorizing statute to advise the Secretary of 
Defense on the investigation, prosecution, and defense of allegations of rape, forcible sodomy, 
sexual assault, and other sexual misconduct involving members of the Armed Forces based on its 
review of such cases on an ongoing basis. 

 
To begin its statutorily required case reviews and to continue the sexual assault case 

adjudication data collection and analysis efforts undertaken by its predecessor panel, the Judicial 
Proceedings Since Fiscal Year 2012 Amendments Panel (JPP), the DAC-IPAD respectfully 
requests your assistance in providing written responses to the enclosed Request for Information 
Set 1 (RFI Set 1) related to sexual assault case adjudications completed in fiscal year 2016 by the 
response dates indicated in RFI Set 1. This request is for the same type of information previously 
provided to the JPP for fiscal years 2012 through 2015.  

 
My point of contact is Captain Tammy Tideswell, JAGC, USN, the DAC-IPAD staff 

director. She may be reached at (703) 693-3867 or via email at tammy.p.tideswell.mil@mail.mil 
with any questions regarding this request.  
 

We look forward to working together with the Department of Defense and Military 
Services to assess issues related to sexual misconduct in the military and thank you for your 
support and assistance with this important project.  
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 Martha S. Bashford 
 Chair 
 



 
 

 
 

THE DEFENSE ADVISORY COMMITTEE ON 
INVESTIGATION, PROSECUTION, AND DEFENSE OF 

SEXUAL ASSAULT IN THE ARMED FORCES 
 
 

 

ONE LIBERTY CENTER • 875 NORTH RANDOLPH STREET • SUITE 150 • ARLINGTON • VIRGINIA 22203 

 
June 20, 2017 

 
Lieutenant General Christopher F. Burne 
The Judge Advocate General 
HQ USAF/JA 
1420 Air Force Pentagon 
Washington, DC 20330-1420 
 
Dear General Burne: 
  

The Defense Advisory Committee on Investigation, Prosecution, and Defense of Sexual 
Assault in the Armed Forces (DAC-IPAD) was established by the Secretary of Defense in 
February 2016 pursuant to section 546 of the National Defense Authorization Act for Fiscal Year 
2015, as amended. The Committee is tasked by its authorizing statute to advise the Secretary of 
Defense on the investigation, prosecution, and defense of allegations of rape, forcible sodomy, 
sexual assault, and other sexual misconduct involving members of the Armed Forces based on its 
review of such cases on an ongoing basis. 

 
To begin its statutorily required case reviews and to continue the sexual assault case 

adjudication data collection and analysis efforts undertaken by its predecessor panel, the Judicial 
Proceedings Since Fiscal Year 2012 Amendments Panel (JPP), the DAC-IPAD respectfully 
requests your assistance in providing written responses to the enclosed Request for Information 
Set 1 (RFI Set 1) related to sexual assault case adjudications completed in fiscal year 2016 by the 
response dates indicated in RFI Set 1. This request is for the same type of information previously 
provided to the JPP for fiscal years 2012 through 2015.  

 
My point of contact is Captain Tammy Tideswell, JAGC, USN, the DAC-IPAD staff 

director. She may be reached at (703) 693-3867 or via email at tammy.p.tideswell.mil@mail.mil 
with any questions regarding this request.  
 

We look forward to working together with the Department of Defense and Military 
Services to assess issues related to sexual misconduct in the military and thank you for your 
support and assistance with this important project.  
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 Martha S. Bashford 
 Chair 
 



 
 

 
 

THE DEFENSE ADVISORY COMMITTEE ON 
INVESTIGATION, PROSECUTION, AND DEFENSE OF 

SEXUAL ASSAULT IN THE ARMED FORCES 
 
 

 

ONE LIBERTY CENTER • 875 NORTH RANDOLPH STREET • SUITE 150 • ARLINGTON • VIRGINIA 22203 

 
June 20, 2017 

 
Vice Admiral James W. Crawford, III 
The Judge Advocate General of the Navy 
1322 Patterson Avenue, SE, Suite 3000 
Washington Navy Yard, DC 20374-5066 
 
Dear Admiral Crawford: 
  

The Defense Advisory Committee on Investigation, Prosecution, and Defense of Sexual 
Assault in the Armed Forces (DAC-IPAD) was established by the Secretary of Defense in 
February 2016 pursuant to section 546 of the National Defense Authorization Act for Fiscal Year 
2015, as amended. The Committee is tasked by its authorizing statute to advise the Secretary of 
Defense on the investigation, prosecution, and defense of allegations of rape, forcible sodomy, 
sexual assault, and other sexual misconduct involving members of the Armed Forces based on its 
review of such cases on an ongoing basis. 

 
To begin its statutorily required case reviews and to continue the sexual assault case 

adjudication data collection and analysis efforts undertaken by its predecessor panel, the Judicial 
Proceedings Since Fiscal Year 2012 Amendments Panel (JPP), the DAC-IPAD respectfully 
requests your assistance in providing written responses to the enclosed Request for Information 
Set 1 (RFI Set 1) related to sexual assault case adjudications completed in fiscal year 2016 by the 
response dates indicated in RFI Set 1. This request is for the same type of information previously 
provided to the JPP for fiscal years 2012 through 2015.  

 
My point of contact is Captain Tammy Tideswell, JAGC, USN, the DAC-IPAD staff 

director. She may be reached at (703) 693-3867 or via email at tammy.p.tideswell.mil@mail.mil 
with any questions regarding this request.  
 

We look forward to working together with the Department of Defense and Military 
Services to assess issues related to sexual misconduct in the military and thank you for your 
support and assistance with this important project.  
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 Martha S. Bashford 
 Chair 
 
 



 
 

 
 

THE DEFENSE ADVISORY COMMITTEE ON 
INVESTIGATION, PROSECUTION, AND DEFENSE OF 

SEXUAL ASSAULT IN THE ARMED FORCES 
 
 

 

ONE LIBERTY CENTER • 875 NORTH RANDOLPH STREET • SUITE 150 • ARLINGTON • VIRGINIA 22203 

 
June 20, 2017 

 
Major General John R. Ewers 
Staff Judge Advocate to the Commandant  
Headquarters U.S. Marine Corps (JA) 
3000 Marine Corps Pentagon, Room 4D558 
Washington, DC 20350-3000 
 
Dear General Ewers: 
  

The Defense Advisory Committee on Investigation, Prosecution, and Defense of Sexual 
Assault in the Armed Forces (DAC-IPAD) was established by the Secretary of Defense in 
February 2016 pursuant to section 546 of the National Defense Authorization Act for Fiscal Year 
2015, as amended. The Committee is tasked by its authorizing statute to advise the Secretary of 
Defense on the investigation, prosecution, and defense of allegations of rape, forcible sodomy, 
sexual assault, and other sexual misconduct involving members of the Armed Forces based on its 
review of such cases on an ongoing basis. 

 
To begin its statutorily required case reviews and to continue the sexual assault case 

adjudication data collection and analysis efforts undertaken by its predecessor panel, the Judicial 
Proceedings Since Fiscal Year 2012 Amendments Panel (JPP), the DAC-IPAD respectfully 
requests your assistance in providing written responses to the enclosed Request for Information 
Set 1 (RFI Set 1) related to sexual assault case adjudications completed in fiscal year 2016 by the 
response dates indicated in RFI Set 1. This request is for the same type of information previously 
provided to the JPP for fiscal years 2012 through 2015.  

 
My point of contact is Captain Tammy Tideswell, JAGC, USN, the DAC-IPAD staff 

director. She may be reached at (703) 693-3867 or via email at tammy.p.tideswell.mil@mail.mil 
with any questions regarding this request.  
 

We look forward to working together with the Department of Defense and Military 
Services to assess issues related to sexual misconduct in the military and thank you for your 
support and assistance with this important project.  
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 Martha S. Bashford 
 Chair 
 



 
 

 
 

THE DEFENSE ADVISORY COMMITTEE ON 
INVESTIGATION, PROSECUTION, AND DEFENSE OF 

SEXUAL ASSAULT IN THE ARMED FORCES 
 
 

 

ONE LIBERTY CENTER • 875 NORTH RANDOLPH STREET • SUITE 150 • ARLINGTON • VIRGINIA 22203 

 
June 20, 2017 

 
Rear Admiral Steven J. Andersen 
The Judge Advocate General 
U.S. Coast Guard Douglas A. Munro Headquarters 
2703 Martin Luther King Jr. Avenue 
Mail Stop 7213, SE 
Washington, DC 20593-7213 
 
Dear Admiral Andersen: 
  

The Defense Advisory Committee on Investigation, Prosecution, and Defense of Sexual 
Assault in the Armed Forces (DAC-IPAD) was established by the Secretary of Defense in 
February 2016 pursuant to section 546 of the National Defense Authorization Act for Fiscal Year 
2015, as amended. The Committee is tasked by its authorizing statute to advise the Secretary of 
Defense on the investigation, prosecution, and defense of allegations of rape, forcible sodomy, 
sexual assault, and other sexual misconduct involving members of the Armed Forces based on its 
review of such cases on an ongoing basis. 

 
To begin its statutorily required case reviews and to continue the sexual assault case 

adjudication data collection and analysis efforts undertaken by its predecessor panel, the Judicial 
Proceedings Since Fiscal Year 2012 Amendments Panel (JPP), the DAC-IPAD respectfully 
requests your assistance in providing written responses to the enclosed Request for Information 
Set 1 (RFI Set 1) related to sexual assault case adjudications completed in fiscal year 2016 by the 
response dates indicated on the RFI. This request is for the same type of information previously 
provided to the JPP for fiscal years 2012 through 2015.  

 
My point of contact is Captain Tammy Tideswell, JAGC, USN, the DAC-IPAD staff 

director. She may be reached at (703) 693-3867 or via email at tammy.p.tideswell.mil@mail.mil 
with any questions regarding this request.  
 

We look forward to working together with the Department of Defense and Military 
Services to assess issues related to sexual misconduct in the military and thank you for your 
support and assistance with this important project.  
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 Martha S. Bashford 
 Chair 
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